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Press Release – September 2015
The latest meeting of Full Council, Kilgetty, Begelly Community Council (KBCC) took place at 7.00pm on 10 September 2015 at Kilgetty, Begelly Community Centre. 
A minute’s silence was held at the start of the meeting, in memory of ex-councillor, Brian Molyneux, who sadly passed away on 9 September.
 The latest news and other main items discussed by Full Council were:-
· Further improvements to the Kilgetty play area will be made over the next couple of months, including spreading new play bark.
· No applications were received from local residents to fill the Casual Vacancies on KBCC. Full Council will consider the position again in the New Year.
· Men’s Shed in Kilgetty, based in the Office Unit, Carmarthen Road, Kilgetty, are now up and running and projects are underway.
· Following a request from Pembrokeshire County Council (PCC), KBCC has again fully supported the introduction of a prohibition on road parking between the Co-operative Stores and the Railway Bridge in Kilgetty. The road layout outside the Community Centre in Kilgetty will continue to be monitored.
· Although horses have again been placed in The Miner’s Field, Kilgetty, these should be removed soon.
· Local residents and local organisations are encouraged to send information on special events in the area to the Clerk, as well as photographs of Kilgetty, Begelly, Thomas Chapel and Reynalton through the ages, who will then consider for inclusion on the KBCC website. Contact details below.
Begelly-Kilgetty Community Association (BKCA): 
· There was no meeting of BKCA last month but a contribution toward the cabinet for the defibrillator for Kilgetty has been made. 
Planning
KBCC considered the following planning application and recommended approval, 

15/0535/PA – Replacement of flat roof with conventional pitched roof at 1, New Terrace, Reynalton.

County Councillor David Pugh’s Report
County Councillor Pugh provided the following updates;
· Further discussions had been held with members of the local community about building a 3-4 foot model of a heritage gypsy caravan, which could be placed in the Community Garden. KBCC to be kept informed.
· Cllr Pugh confirmed he would speak to the head teacher about the uncut grass bank outside Stepaside School.
· The due process to introduce a 30 mph speed limit on the A478 between Thomas Chapel Junction and Begelly roundabout is continuing, with a consultation process to follow shortly. Footpath improvements in Begelly have been added to PCC’s works orders and these will be carried out in due course.
Next meeting
The next meeting of Kilgetty Begelly Community Council will take place on Thursday, 8 October 2015 in the Green Room, Kilgetty-Begelly Community Centre, commencing at 7.00pm. A public participation session is always scheduled prior to the start of the meeting. Copies of the approved Minutes of Kilgetty-Begelly Community Council meetings can be viewed by contacting the Clerk, Ian Morris, on 01834 450306 or by accessing the KBCC pages on the website. 
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